
POLAR BEAR
If you spot a polar bear in Longyearbyen or nearby,

 
notify the Governor as soon as possible by calling:

•	 Move away from the polar bear – moving calmly if possible

•	 Get to a safe place

•	 Once you are in safety, attempt to keep the polar  
bear under observation until the Governor arrives

•	 If you are travelling outside the settlement, it is important  
to bring with you a firearm (primarily a rifle) in addition  
to scaring devices (flare gun, signal pen, thunder flash)

•	 It is important to have trained in using scaring  
devices and firearms
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